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Administrator delivers 
final message 
Federation Council Administrator Mike Eden, at 
his final council meeting as chair before 
September 9 election day, took the opportunity 
to reflect on his time as Administrator. 

“As this will be the final meeting that I will chair I 
would just like to thank everyone for having me,” 
Mr Eden said. 

“Since the 12 May 2016, I felt that I had three 
things to do in my time as Administrator. 

“The first task was to ensure there was a merger of the businesses in the former Urana and Corowa Shires and I 
believe that due to the diligent work from the staff that we have from both former councils, that the Federation 
Council business is now thriving and I thank them for all their help in achieving that.” 

Mr Eden said the other task he promised to achieve was that the council would be in a better financial state than 
what it was left on the 12 May 2016.  

“Again, council staff have worked diligently to ensure the organisation is in a better financial state than what it 
was left in 2016 and it will now be up to the new council to support this current state,” he said. 

“With the third and final task, one I considered to be one of the most important, I promised I would do everything 
I can to ensure that we wouldn’t have the debacle of uncontested elections. 

“It is wonderful to see that we have a large pool of passionate people standing for the upcoming election, and 
now as a result our ratepayers and residents will be going to the polls on the 9 September.” 

Mr Eden said he would like to congratulate the 42 candidates on nominating to become a Federation Councillor. 

“Congratulations to all those people that have put their hands up,” he said. 

“I believe they have really shown that they have a passion for the area and good luck to all of them on the 
9 September. 

“I look forward to handing over the batten to nine terrific councillors, who will continue to work hard for you the 
rate payers and the citizens.” 

Federation Council General Manager Chris Gillard followed Mr Eden’s address by commending him in his efforts 
during his time as Administrator. 

“I would like to congratulate you, on behalf of the staff and the community for what has been a remarkably good 
job,” Mr Gillard said. 

“On behalf of the staff I’d like to say we are excited about the return of elected councillors. 

“They did a good job before, and they will do a good job in the future and that job will be substantially based on a 
foundation that you have left during the restructure period, congratulations Mr Administrator.” 
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2017 Council Meetings 

Ordinary meetings of Council are held in the 
Federation Council Chambers at the Corowa Civic 
Centre, 100 Edward Street Corowa.  
 
Residents and ratepayers are cordially invited to 
attend Council meetings.  
 
Agendas for Ordinary meetings will be made available 
to the public at 4pm on the Friday preceding the 
meeting. 
 
Meeting dates 
Tuesday 26 September 
Tuesday 17 October 
Tuesday 21 November 
Tuesday 19 December 
 

Presentation teams beautify Urana area 

 
 
Federation Council North and South Presentation 
teams joined together to beautify the Urana area on 
Tuesday, August 8. 
 
North’s Presentation Team Leader gave the crews a 
run down on the Urana High profile areas and the 
teams were split and work commenced. 
 
Tasks that were completed on the day were : 

 A full groom to the Aquatic Centre, including a 
canopy lift to park trees. 

 Installation and audit of a new sentinel 
irrigation control system at Macknight Park. 

 Playground inspections to Urana and Boree 
Creek parks. 

 Cemetery inspections at Urana and Boree 
Creek. 

 Street trees in Williams street had a healthy 
prune with a canopy lift. 

 Inspection of all areas that are Council 
maintained. 

 
Joining the North and South teams was a positive 
initiative and the North Presentation team is now 
looking forward to coming to Corowa to assist in the 
coming weeks. 
 

Community directory now available 

Federation Council has launched a handy tool on its 
new website, with a community directory now 
available for sporting clubs, community groups and 
organisations to list their information for free. 
 
The directory is an online database that residents can 
use to search for information about groups operating 
in the Federation Council area.  
 
The directory will include a number of different 
categories, making finding information a simple and 
straight forward process.  
 
Administrator, Mike Eden said Council was pleased to 
provide the opportunity for not-for-profit groups and 
organisations to create a dedicated listing on Council’s 
website, which they can easily update at any time and 
at no cost. 
 
“The website attracts a large number of people who 
are looking for information about the communities 
within the Federation Council area, including how to 
connect with a range of different groups and clubs,” 
he said. 
 
“This is a great opportunity for all community groups 
to promote themselves to the broader community 
and ensure their contact details can be easily found 
and updated if required.”  
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The directory is user friendly and allows groups to 
create a username and password so they can manage 
their own listing.  
 
Each listing can include information such as the 
group’s name, description, contact details and images.  
 
“We are encouraging all community groups and 
organisations to go to the website and create their 
directory listing, so that this becomes a really useful 
tool for people within the community looking for local 
information,” Mr Eden said. 
 
A fact sheet has been developed to help guide groups 
through the process of creating and updating a listing 
on the website.  
 
Residents are being encouraged to visit Council’s 
website www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au for 
further information and to create their online listing 
today. 
 

Council supports local shopping initiative 

 
The Corowa Free Press, in conjunction with Federation 
Council is embarking on a new initiative to keep 
people shopping local - the Keep It Local Coupon 
Book. 
 
Residents in the Federation Council area will receive a 
coupon book in their mailbox during the last week of 
August which will be full of exciting discounts and 
deals on everything from tyres and food to giftware 
and electronics. 

The purpose of the coupon book initiative is to inspire 
participants to visit businesses they may have never 
been to before and discover the great variety of 
shopping options available right here in the 
Federation Council area. 
 
Throughout the year-long campaign there will also be 
a weekly draw of a $100 grocery voucher, to go direct 
to local shoppers. 
 
Federation Council General Manager Chris Gillard said 
Council is proud to support the Keep it Local Coupon 
Booklet initiative. 
 
"The availability of local goods and services is the 
foundation of our local economy," Mr Gillard said. 
 
"By choosing to support local business, you not only 
get great personal service and value, you also help 
residents and business operators to work together for 
mutual gain. 
 
"When you invest money in your local economy, 
you're not just helping local business owners - you're 
also helping yourself. 
 
"Please support your local traders, they work hard for 
our benefit." 
 
The sponsors of the campaign include Federation 
Council, Corowa Supa IGA, Howlong IGA Plus Liquor 
and Foodworks Mulwala. 
 
The weekly winner of the $100 grocery voucher will 
be drawn in the Corowa Free Press office each Friday 
afternoon, to be streamed live on the Corowa Free 
Press Facebook page and announced in Council's 
Snippets pages in the Corowa Free Press and 
Yarrawonga Chronicle weekly. 
 
The Corowa Free Press will have 500 additional 
coupon books available at a cost of $10 each for those 
interested in a second book and they are available for 
those living outside of the Federation Council area 
who would also like to participate. 
 
The promotion starts on 1 September 2017 and will 
run until 31 August 2018. 

http://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au
http://www.corowafreepress.com.au/
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
http://our-stores.iga.com.au/stores/cnr-river-and-riesling-streets-corowa-corowa-supa-iga/
http://our-stores.iga.com.au/stores/howlong-iga/
http://www.foodworks.com.au/Mulwala
http://www.corowafreepress.com.au/
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media
http://www.corowafreepress.com.au/
http://www.yarrawongachronicle.com.au/
http://www.corowafreepress.com.au/
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
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Bald Archy returns to Art Space 

The Bald Archy Prize exhibition will be on display at 
Corowa Art Space from Friday, 15 September 2017 
until Saturday, 7 October 2017. 
 

The 2017 exhibition is controversial, critical and above 
all very, very, comical. 
 
The Bald Archy exhibition is known throughout the 
world for providing artists of all styles and standards 
with a genuine opportunity, ranging from the hilarious 
to the bizarrely vulgar, to create portrait paintings of 
humour, dark satire, light comedy, or caricature. 
And… it is the only art event in the world to be judged 
by a sulphur-crested cockatoo named Maude. 

 

The Bald Archy art prize, which is the satirical 
alternative to its near namesake the Archibald Prize, is 
now in its 24th year. 
 
Founded by Peter Batey in 1994, the competition 
accepts comic or satirical portraits of distinguished 
Australians in art, science, letters, politics, sport and 
the media. 
 
The Bald Archy Prize can usually pinpoint the 
Australian politician who caused the biggest stir and 
ruffled the most feathers during that year. 
 
In the past, these have been Tony Abbott, Jacqui 
Lambie and Clive Palmer. 
 
Bald Archy's founder Peter Batey said you can usually 
predict who that might be. 

“Years ago when Pauline Hanson first emerged we 
had something like 27 Pauline Hanson’s entered," he 
said. 
 

"She's the prime one this year again - with a whole 
corner of the exhibition dedicated to her.” 
 
The exhibition will be on tour at 10 locations 
throughout Australia including ACT, NSW, Victoria and 
Queensland. 
 
Art Space is open every day from 10am to 4pm. Entry 
is $5 for Adults and free for children. 
 
For group bookings and enquiries contact Council on 
(02) 6033 8999. 
 

Howlong Industrial Precinct receives 
funding 

 

 
The Howlong community will receive a boost 
following news that the Howlong Industrial & Export 
Precinct (HIEP) project has won funding through the 
Coalition Government’s Building Better Regions Fund, 
MP for Farrer, Sussan Ley announced this month. 
 
HIEP is a $15.7 million project, led by Federation 
Council and partnering with the Staughton Group, 
Killen Trucking and VK Logic Engineering. Ms Ley said 
that this project would receive $6,983,325 through 
the Coalition's Building Better Regions Fund, making 
the project a reality. 

https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Living-Here/Arts-Culture/Art-Space
mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council


6 

 

 

“Key to the importance and success of this project 
under the Building Better Regions Fund is the 
enormous boost to local employment opportunities 
this creates for a small town, traditionally reliant on 
jobs from larger local centres, such as Albury,” Ms Ley 
said. 
 
Ms Ley said that the Building Better Regions Fund 
received more than 500 applications nationally, and 
that the application from Federation Council was one 
of approximately 100 which were approved. 
 
“The community has fought long and hard for this 
project and it's so great to see it delivered,” Ms Ley 
said. 
 
Ms Ley also congratulated Federation Council and the 
three key project partners, said that she looks forward 
to working with them to deliver benefits to the 
community of Howlong and the wider community. 
 
Federation Council Administrator Mike Eden said the 
funding announcement was a dream come true for all 
involved in the projects application process. 
 
“The Federal government’s announcement today is 
incredibly exciting for Federation Council 
communities, and specifically the Howlong 
community,” Mr Eden said. 
 
“This project will have a historic economic 
development benefit to the region, as well as increase 
business activities and a surplus of employment 
opportunities for Howlong and surrounds.” 
 
Federation Council General Manager Chris Gillard 
congratulated all parties involved in the application 
process. 
 
“Council staff and Administrator Mike Eden, together 
with consortium partners and our state and federal 
members worked extremely hard on this project's 
funding application and the successful outcome is a 
credit to all involved,” Mr Gillard said. 
 
“Today’s funding announcement is a fine example of 
just how much can be achieved when council and 
communities work together. 

“I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate 
the Federal Government for supporting our vision for 
building a stronger region through sustainable 
economic development planning.” 
 
Newly re-branded Staughton Group (comprising of 
Cool Off, Dried & True and Vets All Natural) Managing 
Director Edward Staughton highlighted the fantastic 
opportunities this grant will make possible for the 
consortium members and broader community. 
 
“It’s an extremely exciting opportunity to be a party to 
this project, which will allow us to invest alongside the 
grant to continue to expand our export opportunities 
into the pet food sector, create new jobs and develop 
a world leading facility," Mr Staughton said. 
 
"Through building our new structures, we will be able 
to promote premium Australian meat proteins to the 
world, and reinforce Australia’s reputation as a 
supplier of some of the best products available on the 
global stage.” 
 

Little Libraries Exhibition launch 

Artists and exhibition guests joined together at the Art 
Space on Friday for the much anticipated launch of 
the Little Libraries. 
 
The Little Libraries project is hoped to inspire young 
readers visually, with their imaginative designs and 
attention to detail. 
 
Well known regional artist Vicki Luke has been 
working closely with 20 students from Corowa High 
School over the past eight weeks on the ‘Just Saying’ 
project which was funded by NSW Arts, Country Arts 
Support Program. 
 
The overall project was managed by Federation 
Council in partnership with Intereach, Corowa High 
School and Corowa Community Garden. 
 
The project involved the transformation of 10 
bookcases to create amazingly themed works of art 
designed to inspire a love of reading and literature in 
preschool aged children. 

https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Living-Here/Arts-Culture/Art-Space
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Living-Here/Arts-Culture/Art-Space
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media/Little-Libraries-to-inspire
mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Community/Education/Primary-High-Schools
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Community/Education/Primary-High-Schools
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
mailto:
mailto:
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The first phase: building of the libraries bases by 
Corowa Community Garden men's shed group. 
 
The second phase: the creation of the art works and 
exhibition. 
 
The third phase: distribution of the little free libraries 
throughout Federation Council at various locations 
including pharmacies, general stores and other 
community venues.  The Corowa Hub (Intereach) will 
coordinate the roll out and management of the 
libraries engaging local volunteers in the process. 
 
The exhibition at the Corowa Art Space is from 4 – 26 
August. 
 
It celebrates the second phase, which is the creation 
of 10 inspiring art works and it also acknowledges all 
involved including the lead artist, Vicki Luke and each 
of the individual artists. 
 

The public will be asked to vote for their favourite 
Little Library and the People’s Choice winner will be 
announced following the exhibition period. 
 

60 preschool children are set to visit ArtSpace in the 
first week of the exhibition and will be interested to 
find out their favourite. 
 

Corowa Art Space is open from 10am - 5pm, Monday 
to Friday, 10am - 3pm Saturday and closed Sunday. 
 

Advertise at the Corowa Saleyards 

Council is pleased to provide the opportunity for 
businesses, community groups and organisations to 

purchase advertising space at the Corowa Saleyards. 
The Corowa Saleyards is owned and managed by 
Council and has been operating for more than sixty 
years. 
 
This highly successful facility is the fourth largest 
sheep and lamb livestock exchange facility in New 
South Wales and achieves an annual throughput of 
700,000 sheep and lamb sales. 
 

 

 
To encourage market share growth and increase sale 
throughput, a strong commitment to livestock 
marketing initiatives will be delivered through 
Marketing Strategies. 
 
Marketing Strategies will focus on advertising, 
community and public relations and direct marketing. 
 
The revenue raised from selling advertising space at 
the facility will be directly used to fund ongoing 
marketing initiatives to effectively promote the 
Corowa Saleyards. 
 
Council has committed upgrading the facility to 
increase capacity through better utilisation of the 
existing site footprint. The upgrade has included: 

 8 new ramps 

 Additional holding and selling pens 

 Landscaping and presentation improvements 

 Signage and lighting improvements 
 

For further information contact Council on 
(02) 6033 8999. 

mailto:
mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media/Little-Libraries-to-inspire
mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council/Council-Facilities/Corowa-Saleyards
mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
mailto:
mailto:
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LOCAL GOVERNMENT WEEK 2017 
Schools Competition Winners 

Boree Creek Pre School Jack Fulton 

Corowa Preschool Jagger Doody 

Goodstart Early Learning Corowa Sophie Rhodes 

Howlong Preschool Oscar Singh 

Oaklands Preschool Annabelle Sandral 

Rand Preschool Bonnie Hamilton 

Urana Preschool Braxton Schroot 

Boree Creek Public School Grace Routley 
 Hayden Westblade 

Corowa South Public School Isabella Macartney 

Howlong Public School Charlie Pumpa 
 Paige Wright 

Mulwala Public School Ashley Jones 
 James Frazer 

Oaklands Central School Emily Moar 
 Jennifer Sandral 

St Francis Xavier Primary School Josie Gooden 
 Lauren Packer 

Urana Public School Melissa Smith 
 Jacob Batty 

Overall Winner (Pre School) Oscar Singh 
 (Howlong Preschool) 

 Sophie Rhodes 
 (Goodstart Early Learning Corowa) 

Overall Winner (Kindergarten to Year 3) Charlie Pumpa 
 (Howlong Public School) 

 Emily Moar 
 (Oaklands Central School) 

Overall Winner (Year 4 to Year 6) James Frazer 
 (Mulwala Public School) 

 Jennifer Sandral 
 (Oaklands Central School) 

The overall winners of the competition for the Junior, Senior and Preschool received 
$50 for their school to purchase books for the school library. 
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LOCAL GOVERNMENT WEEK 2017 
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Boree Creek  
1.30 pm - 3.00 pm 

Tuesday 
29 August 

Tuesday 
12 September 

Tuesday 
26 September 

Urana 
2.30 pm - 5.00 pm 

Tuesday 
22 August 

Tuesday 
5 September 

Tuesday 
19 September 

Oaklands 
9.00 am - 12.00 pm 

Wednesday 
23 August 

Wednesday 
6 September 

Wednesday 
20 September 

Rand 
1.15 am - 2.00 pm 

Wednesday 
23 August 

Wednesday 
6 September 

Wednesday 
20 September 

Southern & Northern Regional Library 
2017 MOBILE LIBRARY SCHEDULE 

Students celebrate NSW Local Government 
Week 

Federation Council's youngest residents gathered at 
Victoria Park in Urana today to celebrate NSW Local 
Government Week. 

Students from Oaklands Central School, St Francis 
Xavier Primary School, Urana Public School, Howlong 
Public School and Mobile Preschool attended the 
celebration event to be congratulated by Council 
Administrator Mike Eden for their involvement in the 
NSW Local Government Week competition and enjoy 
a barbeque lunch. 

Mr Eden congratulated students, before taking 
questions from the crowd surrounding council's role in 
their communities.  

"Thank you for coming today to celebrate NSW Local 
Government Week," Mr Eden said. 

"Local Government Week provides a great 
opportunity each year to celebrate the strong 
partnership between council and the community. 

"It is wonderful to see you all here today and I am 
proud to say we received an overwhelming response 
of entries from schools right across the council area." 

Mr Eden thanked all the schools who participated and 
teachers who worked with the students to ensure a 
great level of awareness about council and the 
community. 

"This level of understanding was really evident in the 
submissions received - which were all of a high 
standard," he said. 

Competition participants were presented with a 
certificate and winners of the categories were 
presented with individual prizes. 

Council would like to thank the Urana Bowls Club 
volunteers for catering for the event. 

mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media/Local-Government-Week-2017
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media/Local-Government-Week-2017
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Community/Families-Children/Mobile-Preschool-Service
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/News-Media/Local-Government-Week-2017
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
mailto:
https://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au/Council
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Tip/Transfer Stations 
Opening Times 

Waste Disposal Charges 
Council residents are advised that Waste Disposal Charges at Corowa, Howlong, Mulwala Transfer Station, 
Urana and Oaklands are the following: 
 
 * Car, Station Wagon & 4WD* $20 
 * 240 Lt bin $5 
 * Ute, Van & Single Axle Trailers* $40 
 * General Waste - large quantities* $40/m3 
 * Tree Prunings and Green Waste - up to trailer size $20 
 * Tree Prunings and Green Waste - large quantities $20/m3 
 Mattresses (S/QS/KS with or without base) $30 
 Commercial Waste $60/m3 
 ** Asbestos - minimum fee $300 $300/m3 
 ** Car tyre – each $15 
 ** Light Truck tyre – each $40 
 ** Heavy Truck tyre – each $80 
 ** Tractor/Earth Moving Equipment tyre – each $110 
 Unsecured Load Penalty $50 

 
* Household waste accepted only (not commercial origin) 
** Not accepted at Mulwala Transfer Station 
*** Putrescible waste (food scraps and fruit etc) not accepted at Corowa Landfill 

 COROWA MULWALA HOWLONG URANA OAKLANDS 

Monday – – – – – 

Tuesday – – 1pm – 4pm – 1pm – 5pm 

Wednesday – 9am – 12noon – – – 

Thursday – – – – – 

Friday 9am – 12noon – – 12noon – 5pm – 

Saturday 1pm – 4pm 9am – 12noon 9am – 12noon – – 

Sunday 9am – 12noon 9am – 12noon 1pm – 4pm 11am – 4pm 8am – 12noon 

CLOSED Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day, Good Friday and Easter Sunday 
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Monthly Newsletter Deadline 

for submission of items 
 

The deadline for submission of items to the monthly 
Newsletter is now the Wednesday prior to Monthly 
Council Meetings. For the purposes of this deadline, 
please find deadline date on community diary page 
of this newsletter. 

Your co-operation in meeting this deadline would 
be appreciated. 

Placement of articles is subject to available space. 

Please note that all advertisements to be placed in 
this newsletter must be in writing and forwarded to 
Federation Council through the mail, hand 
delivered, email or faxed. 

Internet access is provided by 
Federation Council - Urana Office as a free 

Service for members of the community. 

Children under the age of 13 must be 
accompanied by an adult at all times whilst on 
Council property. 

Federation Council - Urana Office 

30-32 William Street, Urana 

Ph: (02) 6930 9100 

No Food or Drink should be consumed 
near the computers. 

VACANCY—AGED 

ACCOMMODATION 

Billabidgee Place 

Princess Street, Urana 

Council advises that there is a vacancy for aged 
accommodation at Billabidgee Place, Princess Street, 
Urana. It is a one bedroom unit with a kitchen/living 
area, ensuite and laundry. 

Current rental is $190.60 per fortnight for Aged 
Pensioners. For further information, please contact 
Mrs Pam Danaher at Council on 
(02) 6033 8999. 
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NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
Please be advised of the following advertising rates for ads placed in the Urana District 
Newsletter are as follows: 

COUNCIL RATE INFORMATION 

 
Direct credit/Payments to 

Federation Council 

Anybody using/effecting direct credit/payments to Council’s Bank Account are reminded to ensure a payment 
advice is either faxed (02) 6033 3317 or emailed council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au to Council in confirmation 
that payment has been made. Please ensure a contact name and phone number is provided on the advice in case 
there are any problems encountered. 

Pensioner Rebate 

 

If you receive a Pension, you can apply for a Pension 

Rebate on your rates if the property on which you are 

applying for a rebate is your principal place of 

residence. 

 

Contact Council, for further pensioner rebate 

information (02) 6033 8999. 

 Council Compiled Customer Compiled 

Full Page $55.00 $40.00 

Half Page $35.00 $30.00 

Quarter Page $23.00 $15.00 

Centre Page $10.00  

Classified $6.00  

Thank you notices $6.00  

Community Organisations 
Community organisations outside 
Federation Council 
Community organisations within 
Federation Council 

 
 
Charges as above 
 
No charge 

 
 
Charges as above 
 
No charge 

 

Collection of 2017/2018 Rates and Charges 

If paying in full or by instalments,, 
Your payment is due on 

31 August 2017 

Overdue Rates are subject to daily interest in 
accordance with the provisions of The Local 
Government Act, 1993 at the interest rate approved 
by the Minister for Local Government. Currently, 
interest is set at 7.5% pa. 

Contact Council (02) 6033 8999 if you need any 
further information. 
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In September… 
 
MAREE CASTLES LIMESTONE SCULPTURE EXHIBITION  
WHEN: Friday 1 - Saturday 30 September 
WHERE: Pfeiffer Wines, Wahgunyah  
 

SPRING MADNESS 
WHEN: Saturday 2 September 
WHERE: Gallery 294, Corowa  
 

COROWA HISTORIC VEHICLE & MACHINERY CLUB 
SPRING FUN WEEKEND 
WHEN: Saturday 2 - Sunday 3 September  
WHERE: 241 Redlands Road, Corowa 
 

FATHERS DAY AT JONES WINERY  
WHEN: Sunday 3 September 
WHERE: Jones Winery and Vineyard, Rutherglen  
 

FATHERS DAY AT ST LEONARDS 
WHEN: Sunday 3 September 
WHERE: St Leonards Vineyard, Wahgunyah 
 

COROWA RSL ROCK N ROLL FESTIVAL  
WHEN: Friday 8 - Saturday 9 September  
WHERE: Corowa RSL Club  
 

MELBOURNE CITY BALLET  
A MIDSUMMER NIGHTS DREAM 
WHEN: Saturday 9 September  
WHERE: Paradise Palladium Theatre, Morundah 
 

GRAZING THE GREENS 
WHEN: Sunday 10 September 
WHERE: Howlong Golf Resort  

ORANGES AND LEMONS COOKING CLASS  
WHEN: Friday 15 September 
WHERE: The Pickled Sisters Café, Wahgunyah  
 

BALD ARCHY EXHIBITION 
WHEN: Friday 15 September – Saturday 7 October 
WHERE: Corowa Civic Centre  
 

SPRING INTO YOGA 
WHEN: Saturdays 16 & 23 September 
WHERE: John Gehrig Wines, Rutherglen  
 

FLEETWOOD MAC AND ABBA TRIBUTE BAND 
WHEN: Saturday 9 September 
WHERE: Howlong Golf Resort  
 

MORUNDAH BACK TO BASICS CAMP OVEN COOK OFF 
WHEN: Saturday 23 September  
WHERE: Morundah Recreation Ground 
 

RUTHERGLEN WINE SHOW  
WHEN: Thursday 28 September - Sunday 1 October 
WHERE: Rutherglen Memorial Hall  
 

COROWA FESTIVAL OF DANCE 
WHEN: Thursday 28 September - Tuesday 2 October 
WHERE: Corowa Memorial Hall  
 

AUSTRALIAN BOYS CHOIR 
WHEN: Saturday 30 September 
WHERE: Paradise Palladium Theatre, Morundah 
 

SCARECROWS SAUSAGES AND SHIRAZ FESTIVAL 
WHEN: Saturday 30 - Sunday 1 October 
WHERE: Pfeiffer Wines, Wahgunyah  
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Markets… 
 

COROWA ROTARY FEDERATION MARKET 
8:30 am, Sunday 3 September, Bangerang Park 
Corowa  
 
RUTHERGLEN FARMERS MARKET  
9am, Sunday 10 September, Lions Park Rutherglen 
 
YARRAWONGA ROTARY MARKET  
8am, Sunday 17 September, Yarrawonga 
Showground  
 
PFEIFFER WINES SPRING FARMERS MARKET 
9am, Saturday 23 September, Pfeiffer Wines 
Wahgunyah  
 
YARRAWONGA FORESHORE MARKET  
8am, Sunday 24 September, Yarrawonga Foreshore  

 

More events... 
 

Each month the Corowa region plays host to a 

variety of events suiting all ages and interests. 

For further information on all upcoming events, 

visit our website, call in to see the friendly staff 

at the Visitor Information Centre or find us on 

Facebook.  

Coming Soon… 
 

COROWA PASTORAL, AGRICULTURAL AND 
HORTICULTURAL SHOW 
Sunday 8 October 
 

ANNUAL RIVERINA HARVEST BALL OAKLANDS 
Friday 13 October  
 

URANA VINTAGE RALLY AND UTE SHOW 
Saturday 21 - Sunday 22 October 
 

URANA ART EXHIBITION AND SALE 
Thursday 19 - Sunday 22 October  
 

URANA OPEN GARDENS 
Friday 20 - Saturday 21 October  
 
HOWLONG FIRE BRIGADE MONSTER AUCTION 
Saturday 21 October 
 
MURRAY RIVER RUMBLE 
Saturday 21 October 
 

YARRAWONGA MULWALA MULTI SPORTS 
FESTIVAL  
Saturday 21 - Sunday 22 October  
 

RUTHERGLEN AGRICULTURAL SHOW 
Sunday 22 October 
 

URANA HOSPITAL FETE 
Sunday 22 October 
 

MULWALA COMMUNITY MARKET  
Sunday 29 October  
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AAYUSH HEALTH CARE TRUST 
Dr. Veerendra Giri Yaramati 
URANA MEDICAL CENTRE 

31 William Street, Urana NSW 2645 
PH: (02) 6920 8333 

Change of hours until further notice 

Monday to Friday 
8:00 am to 2:00 pm 

or an emergency consultation Saturday and Sunday 
Dr Yaramati will be available at the Urana Multipurpose Centre, 

127 Princess Street, Urana 

Dr Sunil Thota (Sunny) 

MBBS, FRACP 

SPECIALIST GERIATRICIAN AND PHYSICIAN OF GENERAL MEDICINE 

Consultant at The Royal Melbourne Hospital 
Melbourne 

Dr Sunny will be providing specialist services for Urana and surrounding areas once a 
month. He will visit nursing homes and provide support regularly. 

He provides out patient clinic services from Urana Medical Centre. 

Dr Sunny graduated from India and has 15 years of working experience in the public health 
system in the UK and Australia. He completed his specialist training in Melbourne. He 
enjoys working in the public health system mentoring medical students, physician trainees 
and consulting in private. He is a member of the Australian and New Zealand Society of 
Geriatric Medicine. 

Urana District Notices 
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The Annual Bird Sale held in the Urana Memorial Hall on Sunday 23rd July was on all accounts a 
great success. 
 
A beautiful sunny morning greeting our visiting bird sellers and buyers. 
 

Almost 200 birds were presented and good clearance was achieved. 
 

A large crowd enjoyed the morning which raises funds for the free flight aviary building being 
erected at the Aquatic Centre. 
 
 

Thank you to all who helped on the day and also to everyone that came along and supported this 
event.  We look forward to seeing you again next year. 

 
 

Urana District events 
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Urana District upcoming events 
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CLAIMING THE DATE 
 

 Sunday 
 10th December 2017 

 

MORUNDAH BUSH ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE 

ANNUAL MARKET DAY 

Urana District upcoming events 

BOREE CREEK  

RURAL FIRE BRIGADE 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Thursday 31 August 2017 
6.30 pm 

Boree Creek Hotel 
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Urana Progress Association  

in conjunction with The Arts & Historial Society 

 

 

Thursday 19 October  -  Sunday 22 October 2017 
 

The 19th Annual Art Exhibition and Sale of Work will be held from  

Thursday 19 October with the opening at 7.30 pm with a champagne supper  

and continuing Friday 20 October and Saturday 21 October 10 am  -  4 pm 

and Sunday 22 October 10 am to 3 pm 
 

A feature this year will be photographs of Urana and District.  
 

If you require an entry form please contact Jenny 0400 208 162 or 

Christine 0490 194 492 
 

A raffle will be held with first prize being a hard cover book of spectacular 

Urana Sunsets taken by Bob Neville, 

tickets will be $2 each or 3 for $5 

Urana District upcoming events 

Urana Progress Association  

in conjunction with The Arts & Historial Society 

 

 

 

 

Friday 20 October and Saturday 21 October 2017 

This year some Urana area gardens will be open for the garden lover, 

2 rural gardens, 2 town gardens and 2 alternative gardens 

will be on display 

 

Further information will be in the next newsletter,  

like us on facebook Urana Open Gardens 
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Urana District upcoming events 
URANA & DISTRICT  

HEALTH SERVICES AUXILIARY  

Hospital Fete 
In conjunction with Urana Community 

 VINTAGE RALLY 
 

Sunday 22nd October 2017 
Commencing 10.00 am. 

 

Victoria Park, Urana 
    

ATTRACTIONS INCLUDE: 
 

 

   BBQ LUNCH  

PIES AND HOT DOGS  AVAILABLE    

   SPINNING WHEEL &  AUCTION    
Fun Activities  

MORNING & AFTERNOON TEA        

CAKE & PRODUCE STALL  

Donations of cakes & produce would be much appreciated 

 

We all enjoy our good health everyday but never know when we may have to use our Health Services. 
 

Let’s all get behind this fantastic facility of ours and support our Hospital Fete for this once a year  

fundraiser 
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ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S SCHOOL URANA 
Think, Speak and act like Christ 

 

Greetings! 

THANK YOU!  

 

Thank you to everyone in the wider Urana community who came along and 
supported our 2017 Paddy’s Markets. Through all avenues of fundraising for 
the markets we raised just over $10,000. This is an incredibly generous 

amount and something we are very humbled by and grateful for. Thank you to the businesses and 
townspeople who kindly donated goods, services or cash to put towards our efforts, as without your 
generosity the day simply wouldn’t have been as good as it was. Four people who played an 
integral part were Pat Bourke and Denis Smith, who conducted all of the auctioning for us along 
with their right hand man Andy Dore and Katrina Dore, for assisting us with the auction paperwork. 
Thank you Pat, Denis, Andy and Katrina! They were kept very busy during the day and generously 
donated their time to ensure it ran smoothly. Thank you to all of our families who contributed to the 
organisation, set up and pack away of the day. An extra big thank you must go to Kerrie and Damo 
Gooden who coordinated the event and have been working hard on it for a number of months. 
Much work occurs in the background to make the day flow and without your backbone efforts the 
day wouldn’t have happened. Thank you! 
 

This week our Diocesan Athletics representatives travelled to 
Albury to participate in the Diocesan wide carnival. Well done 
to you all for making it to this carnival and putting in a terrific 
effort. A number of personal best times and distances were 
broken on the day and we also won the small school relay. A 
big thank you must also go to the parents who transported and 
supported the students as well as the teachers who 
accompanied them. 
 

I can now announce that Confirmation will be held on Sunday September 10 at 10:00am in St. 
Fiacre’s Church, Urana. Fr. Kevin O’Reilly, who is logistically administering the Diocese at the 
moment, will be present to confirm the candidates on the day. He also hopes to visit the students 
the week prior to confirmation in order to discuss the sacrament with them. For any information 
regarding Confirmation, please don’t hesitate to contact the school. 
 

Week Three saw us begin our 2018 Kindergarten Orientation Program where we welcomed Max 
Fealy to our school. Max will be with us each Wednesday for the majority of the rest of the year as 
he prepares to begin Kindergarten next year. Welcome Max! 
 

During Week Three, we also participated in the Federation Council’s Local Government Week 
activities. As a culmination of this, we will join the wider community at a BBQ which will be held at 
Victoria Park on Wednesday, 16th August at 1pm. 
 

God bless, 
Mitch Bailey 

Principal 

Urana District School News 
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Welcome to 

‘Fox Cottage’ 

URANA  NSW  2645 

Overnight/Short Term 

Accommodation Available 
 

Enquiries (02) 6920 8415 Ph/Fax 

Barry   -  0427 207 250  or  

Therese   - 0429 207 250 

 

R & K Ciccia’s  
Supermarket  -  Urana 

 

 

Invite you all to call in for our Friendly 
Service and Competitive Prices.  Services 
Include: Groceries, Liquor, Fruit & Veg, 
Dairy & Frozen, Dry-Cleaning, Lotto, 
Tattslotto, In Store Chemist Lines, Next 
Day Service for your Chemist Scripts and 
other Varieties of Merchandise.  So come 
in and support your Local Store. 
 

Free Grocery Deliveries 
Monday, Thursday & Friday’s 

8.30am to 3.00pm 

 Phone /Fax (02) 6920 8217 

37-39 Kindra Street, Rand, NSW, 2642 

Phone/fax: (02) 6029 5203 

Mobile: 0407 322 829 

Email: sara@randfarmsupplies.com.au 

Opening hours: 8:45am – 5pm Monday to 

Friday 
 

Stocking all your rural farm supply 

needs 
 

Farm chemical, animal health, dog and cat 

food, produce, pipe fittings, salt and molasses 

blocks, work boots, tyre repairs, Fuchs oils, 

spray nozzles. 

K L KUHNE SHEARING SERVICES 

SHEARING CONTRACTOR 

RAND N.S.W 

Reliable Staff available for 
Shearing & Crutching 

Woolpress & Shearing Plant Hire 
Mobile Crutching Trailers available 

PH Kel Kuhne 0428 295 374 
email kelkuhne@hotmail.com 

Get your  
business noticed!  

Advertise here  
Contact  

Federation Council 
(02) 6033 8999 

mailto:kelkuhne@hotmail.com
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Fred & Helen Finch 

48 William St, Urana, 2645 
B.H. (02) 6920 8122 
A.H. (02) 6920 8165 

 

Cement & Domestic Gas 
Caltex Distributor for Fuel & Lubes 

Bulk Farm Deliveries 

John & Lea Bentham 

Urana Newsagent & Takeaway 
(Opposite Memorial Hall) 

 

Open 7 Days a Week – 

Newspapers,Magazines, Milk & Bread, Fresh 

Cakes & Sandwiches, large variety of 

takeaway, BBQ chickens, Pizza, Meals, Ice 

Eftpos Available. 

Phone Orders most welcome 

 

Phone John (Crowie) & Lea on  

(02) 6920 8082 

MARIE WALTERS 
POST OFFICE 

21 ANNA ST. URANA, 2645 

PH (02) 6920 8227 FAX (02) 6920 8109 

FRIENDLY SERVICE ALWAYS 

Bank@Post PERSONAL & BUSINESS 

BANKING 
POST BILL-PAY Cash, Cheque or EFTPOS 

Your enquires welcome 
SEPARATE AGENCY FOR COUNTRYLINK 

RAIL & COACH TICKETS 

Fax & photocopying service 

Corowa Road 
URANA  NSW  2645 

Toni Lynch & John Jeffries 

Phone: (02) 6920 8192 
The Urana Caravan Park and Aquatic Centre provides 

excellent amenities for camping, water skiing, fishing, 

bushwalking or just relaxing in the quite surroundings 

Facilities 
  Cabins   Dump Point/Sani Dump 
  Powered Sites   Equipment Hire 
  Unpowered Sites   Boat Ramp/Boat Launch 
  Tent/Camping Sites   Laundry 
  Shower   BBQ Facilities 
  Toilets   Water Supply 

Come along and enjoy the experience of the  
Federation Council 

“In the Middle of Everywhere” 

 

 

(Phil & Jenny Baker) 
 

OPEN 7 DAYS 
 

Meals available 

Lunch and Dinner 
12  -  2 pm 

6 -  8 pm 
 

All day Coffee & 
Bacon & Egg Rolls 

 

Accommodation available 

Phone (02) 6927 1407 
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Bored staying at home??? 

THE PLACE TO BE SEEN IS  
 
 
 

 

 

  

18-20 William Street 
URANA  NSW  2645 

Website: urana.bowls.com.au Phone: (02) 6920 8138 

 

COMING IN AUGUST 
 

 
 

Annual Pool Competition   

Singles and Nominated Pairs  
 

Nominations Close   

Sunday 13th August 

 

 
 

Expression of interest for 

2017 Men’s Singles Bowls 

Champs. 

SATURDAY  

26th August 2017   

 

CHINESE MEALS 
 

End of month meals to be served 

from 6.00 p.m.  If you are a 

member of the Club and have a 

birthday during August, you can 

claim your birthday 2 course 

meal for just $5, please let us 

know when placing your order. 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLES   
 

Come along every Friday night for the Club Members Draw 

and raffle prizes  -  2 meat trays and a voucher. 

 

Balance Sheet, Trading Accounts and Auditor’s reports for the year 

ended 30th April are now available on the Clubs Website. 

urana.bowls.com.au 
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Oaklands CWA July News  

Members enjoyed a warm, comfortable meeting in our  rooms on a cold, 

wet day.   
 

What an achievement it has been to continue the work of the founding 

women of our branch.  What a great contribution to the community & 

beyond by all members over 68 years.  Currently 12 members work together for the CWA aims & 

objectives. 
 

One item of great interest to us is the RSL Sub-branch building.  We have sent a letter to 

Federation Council requesting the preservation of same. We see it as being of great value to the 

heritage of Oaklands and strongly oppose its demise.  Hopefully we can work to some resolution – 

perhaps keeping the building as a weather shelter if it is not feasible as a display venue as originally 

intended to support the Vintage Collection.   We would welcome some feedback as to what people 

think, at least start some discussion for a way forward.  
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

 International Study date is Tuesday  5th September, more information to follow. 
 

Enquiries Heather Kerr (02) 6033 1300  Mob: 0447 335 201 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Urangeline Peace Hall 
 

Garden Walk 
 

29th October 2017 
 

Organise a group of friends and travel around our picturesque 

countryside together. 
 

There will be trading stalls and a wonderful country style lunch available 

at the Peace Hall 

 
More information available in coming months 
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Almondvale Poll and White Suffolks, Urana, NSW  2645 

Ph/Fax: Paul & Dalles Routley (02) 6927 1465    Mob: 0427 209 016 

Email: almondvale@activ8.net.au 

Peter Routley: (02) 6920 4465    Mob: 0427 271 465 
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PR & LE WILLIS 
 

                         Earthmoving & Excavation 
 
 

 

     Dozer, Excavator x2, 6x6 articulated Dump truck x 2  
 

  40Tonne Longreach Excavator- 22m Reach 
 

            - Dams constructed     - Gravel 
 

            - Dams desilted or filled in   - Pipes Layed 
 

            - Channels & Drains cleaned   - Trees cleared 
 

            - Levi banks constructed or built up  - Deep ripping 
 

All General & Agricultural Earthworks 
 

   Jamey Willis                                                                        Peter Willis 
   Mobile - 0429 047 904                                                         Mobile - 0427 572 860 
   Home  -  (02) 6035 4144                                                      Home- (02) 6035 4347 
 

Email-shaewillis@bigpond.com                      

 

 

Funeral Directors 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Corowa & Rutherglen 

 

For Caring and Professional Service 
 

Phone: (02) 6033 4255 
Mobile: 0458 334 256 

(All Hours) 

mailto:shaewillis@bigpond.com
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Norman Edward JONES 

‘Norm’ 
Coral, Sally, Kim, Russell and families, together with Marjorie Ferguson and Bill Jones 

would like to thank everyone that visited Norm at home and in hospital during his 

illness.  The families would also like to thank those that offered their condolences, 

help and support after his passing.  Thank you to the MND Association for their 

support during Norm’s illness and after his passing and thanks to the medical staff 

and doctors at Narrandera District Hospital, Valmar Support Services of Lockhart and 

Opal Nursing Home for their professionalism and compassion shown to Norm and the 

family during this time. 
 

Please accept this as our personal thanks. 
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CAN WE DO IT?  -  YES WE CAN 

Would you like to make our district plastic bag free?   

Recent media coverage about major  grocery chains doing away with plastic bags 

has helped this issue gain momentum. 

 

The Boomerang Bag concept is so named because it refers to a multiple use bag that 

keeps “coming back”. Boomerang Bag Communities are sweeping through Australia 

with the aim of replacing plastic bags with bags made using sustainable, recycled 

materials. 

 

In the Federation Council, the Corowa Lions Club and Corowa Tree of Life 

Community Garden have joined to promote and facilitate the manufacturing of 

Boomerang Bags. 

 

The Boomerang Bag group will be holding working bees to sew bags each 

Wednesday at the Corowa Lion’s Den from 12.30 – 3:30pm.  Are you interested? 

Would you like to help? 

 

We welcome you to join our Boomerang Bag Community. 

 

Men, ladies, students and new arrivals are all welcome. If you are interested in 

joining our movement, contact Sally on 0427 549 856 or Lyn on 0400 207 204. 

 

Can we change how people in our  community think about using 

Boomerang bags?  If we work together, the answer is “Yes we can!” 

 

For more information on the Boomerang Bag log into www.boomerangbags.org.au 

 

Regards 

 

Anne  Ovens 

 

 

http://www.boomerangbags.org.au/
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J.A. DOYLE PTY LTD 
Harvesting / Cropping / Ploughing Contractors 

Bulk Haulage 
Wide Loads (3.9m Deck) 

Hi-Fert Agent 

John Doyle: 
M:   0428 354 308 

B:    (02) 6035 4218 

F:     (02) 6035 4308 

E:      evdoyle@bigpond.com 

Damien Doyle: 
M:          0428 354 138 

H:           (02) 6035 4138 

F:           (02) 6035 4308 

E:     dadoyle@bigpond.com 
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27 Sanger Street, COROWA 

(Corowa’s Newest Furniture Store) 
 

* Bedding  *  Mattresses   *  Furniture 
 

 *   Home Decor   *   Gifts *   Curtains 
   

 *   Shutters    *   Blinds *   Awnings 
 

We offer Free delivery and Free  measure & quote 

In Urana and District 
 

 

Call Stuart or Kay (02) 6033 1960 

Mobile: 0418 330 833 

         0408 272883 

 

 

 
Will be in attendance at BILLABONG AG URANA  

every  2 weeks  
 

Next visit  

Wednesday 23 August 
Wednesday 6 September 

 

 from 1PM-3PM.  
 

Appointments can be made by phoning  the  JERILDERIE VETERINARY CLINIC on (03) 5886 1436 or 
directly to DES on 0427 861 436.   Large animal work can also be booked before or after the Clinic by 

Appointment. 

 
 

Small animal consultations including vaccinations & microchipping can be done at the Clinic but all 
surgery must still go to the Jerilderie Clinic.  

A full range of flea & worming products will be available at the Clinic & identification tags can be ordered 
there as well as ram sedation. 

http://www.corowacurtainsanddecor.com.au/
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Your  “Local Independent” Store 

 

 
 
 

at two convenient locations 
 

                      URANA:        Osborne Street   and 
                      OAKLANDS:  Milthorpe Street 

 

STOCKING: 
 

Animal Health, Ag Chemicals, Fencing, Plumbing,  
Pet Food, Washing Powders, NLIS Identification,  

Pool Salt, ‘Jobe’ ski gear. 
 

Contact: 
Oaklands Office: (02) 6035 4351 

Urana Office: (02) 6920 8267 
Pat:  0429 208 267 

     David: 0447 208 768 
Email:   billabongagriculture@gmail.com 

St Francis Xavier’s School P & F 

FOR SALE 
BRAND NEW IN BOX 

Astral Suction Pool Cleaner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFERS ABOVE $250 
 

Please contact Kerrie Gooden 0429 208 143 

or phone St Francis Xavier’s School (02) 6920 8051 

For further information or to make an offer 
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J & A Beale Transport 
         42 Buller Street, Oaklands 

 

 

Riverina Buying Agent 

for Grain & Hay 

 

Phone Jim: 0428 570 325     BH 

   (02) 6035 4315  AH 

   (02) 6035 4146  FAX 

 

 

   Some of our specialist areas include: 

 GST      

 Rural Services      

 Superannuation     

 Audits      

 Income Tax    

  Management Consulting 

 Fast Tax Refunds with Electronic Lodgement 

Call in at: 
141 Green Street 

Lockhart  
or Telephone 

PH : 6920 5101 

 
Other offices at: 

Wagga: 6938 4600 
Tumbarumba: 6948 2018 

 

Oaklands 
Community Health & Fitness Centre 

 

 

Time to just to be a fitter and healthier person? 
 

 

 Commercial quality “Life Fitness” equipment suitable for  
      all fitness levels – beginner to weight training 
 Individual access from 5am-10pm 
 Heated/cooled premises 
 Access to qualified fitness trainers 
 Amenities for freshening up after a workout 
 Kitchenette for a quick bite to eat in your lunch break 

 
Short term membership: $15 per week Adults; $10 per week Concession 

3 month membership: $97.50 Adults; $58.50 Concession 
Plus $20 refundable access card deposit 

 
 
 
 

For more information contact:  
Tarin Moar 0427 847 208 or Tamara Nixon 0417 559 152 
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DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE IN YOUR COMMUNITY WITH AN 

ENDURING MENTAL ILLNESS THAT COULD BENEFIT FROM 

SOME COORDINATED SUPPORT? 
 

Partners in Recovery {PIR} aims to better support people with severe and persistent mental 

illness and their carers and families by getting services and supports to work in a more 

collaborative, coordinated and integrated way, for systemic change.  
 

 

Support Facilitators assist participants to identify their hopes, dreams and priorities and 

facilitate the coordination of services and supports needed to meet those priorities. 

Importantly, Hume PIR will identify where there are systems issues and barriers and lead in 

the development of systems change. 
 

 

Contact the Hume PIR Intake Triage Clinician on 02 6041 0056.  
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Over the counter medicines and  

value for money household items are now available 5 days a week 
at  

 

Billabong Agriculture Oaklands 
Phone: (02) 6035 4351 

 
Pop in and see Michele for Cough & Cold, Pain Relief, Hay fever 

Relief, Vitamins and Household Items 
 

Scripts can also be dropped off at Billabong Ag Oaklands, and if 
dropped before 2pm, can be delivered to the patients door on the 

same day. 

Mowing, edging, brush-cutting, yard 
clean-ups, and rubbish removal. 

Pruning, lopping, hedge-trimming, 
weed-spraying, and vacation care. 

Gutter cleaning, roof repairs and 
whirly-bird installations. 

Small landscaping, paving, fencing, 
and concreting projects. 

Door and window repairs, flyscreens 
and locks. 

Patching and painting, or whole 
house transformations. 

F l a t - pack  as se m b ly  and  D I Y 
installations of all types. 

Basic plumbing, tiling, cleaning and 
jobs all around the home.  

‘House & Garden’ 
Handyman Service 

I can help with almost anything… 

Call Matt 0474 725 933 

Free estimates, flexible rates...  
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Termites/White Ants  -  Detection and Eradication 
  Pre-purchase inspections  -   Full Written Reports 

  Rodent Baiting and Control  -  AQIS Approved 
 

  TERMITES  -  SPIDERS  -  BEES  -  WASPS  -  BIRDS 
 

 

 Boree Creek          Corowa      Morundah   

Oaklands          Rand          Urana 

BORDER PEST CONTROL 
 

DOMESTIC  º  COMMERCIAL  º  INDUSTRIAL 

 

Michael Comfort   -   Licensed Technician 

0 4 2 8     3 3 1     3 8 3 

  
 
 
 
 
The family of the late Stanley Victor 

Widdup (Moke) would like to thank 

everyone who attended Stan’s funeral 

and gave support and sent messages of 

condolences, also Father Schipp and 

Anne Bourke, Urana Bowling Club and 

the ladies who put on a beautiful 

afternoon tea, Urana policewomen Linda 

Jackson and Tony Jones of Howard 

Squires Funeral Services. 
 

Please accept this as our personal 

thanks. 

 
Barbara, Margaret, Tony & Garry 
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Urana LHAC Committee  
Annual General Meeting 

 
The Annual General Meeting for the Urana LHAC Committee 

will be held on the 30th August 2017 at 7:00pm at the  
Urana Community Health Centre  

all committee members and members of the public are 
welcome to attend. 

 

The LHAC committee is looking for new members so if you are 
interested in having a say in what happens in our community 

and helping the committee with projects that will help our 
community with various problems like drugs alcohol crime our 
children and our families we need your ideas your support and 
your commitment to making our town a happy safe prosperous 

environment for everyone to enjoy. 
 

Enquiries 02 6930 9200 

Health Services 
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Please Note Urana Hospital has a new phone number - (02) 6930 9200 
Please Note  -  Community Health has a new number - (02) 6930 9224 

 for Health and Energy 

 When:  Every Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

 at 6.30 am 

 Where:  Urana Aquatic Centre 

 Phone Jenny Butchers(02) 6920 8434 

CRAFT & CUPPA 

Come along and enjoy your craft at 
Urana Community Health. 

1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month 

10.30 am to 3.00 pm 

Enquiries: 
Anne Kerr (02) 6920 8188 

PODIATRIST 

Wagga Foot Clinic at Urana Community Health 

12 September 2017 

For Appointments Please Phone: 
Wagga Foot Clinic 
on (02) 6921 1783 

Urana & District Health Services 
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 When:  Monday Mornings 

 at 9.30 am 

 Where:  Oaklands Catholic 

 Church Hall 

 With: Louise Smith 

Every Monday 

9.00 am to 4.00 pm 

Community Nurses 

Christine Simpson 

Karen Brooks 

Hospital - (02) 6930 9200   

Community Health - (02) 6930 9224 

Child & Family Nurse 
Jacinta Dore 

Urana, Oaklands, Rand and Morundah — 

clinic and home visits by appointment only. 

Contact Urana Community Health 02 6930 9226 

Childhood 
Immunisation Clinic 

3rd Tuesday each month 

Every 3rd Tuesday of the month 
ALL venues, including URANA by appointment ONLY. 
Please ring (02) 6930 9226 
Please bring your Medicare Card and your child’s Blue Book to the Clinic. You 
will need to wait 15 minutes following vaccinations.  
Any questions regarding immunisation can be directed to the Child & Family & 
Community Nurses. 

Women’s Health 
A free and confidential health service for 

women of all ages provided by a specialist 
Women’s Health Nurse 

20 September 2017 
For appointments for Women’s health 
(pap smears, general women’s health 

information) contact the 

Community Health Centre (02) 6930 9224 or  
the Hospital (02) 6930 9200 

DENTAL PROSTHETIST 

Gary Barutzki 

Direct to the Public 

For All Your Denture Needs: 

Full, Partial Dentures, Relines, 

Repairs & Additions 

ON A FORTNIGHTLY BASIS 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT PHONE: 

6925 0549 

Urana & District Health Services 
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Health Services 
ATTENTION: SENIORS AND ANY OTHER INTERESTED 

PERSONS WANTING TO GET FIT AND MAKE FRIENDS  

STRENGTH AND BALANCE EXERCISE 

Every Monday at 10.30 am 

At Community Health at the 

Urana Hospital 

Followed by morning tea and a talk 

Cost $1 per session 
 

CONTACT 

Bill (02) 6920 8112 or Harry (02) 6920 8374 
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LOCKHART HEALTH SERVICES 

The following services are visiting Lockhart regularly: 

 

OPTOMETRIST 

Russell and Chalker Optometrists Eyecare Plus are now visiting Lockhart regularly for 

comprehensive consultations. 

Glaucoma testing, cataract assessments, macular degeneration. Adults and Children’s 

assessments, and Veteran’s Affairs patients welcome. Spectacle frames available. 

For Appointments Please Phone: (02) 6921 8833 

PODIATRIST 

Wagga Foot Clinic visits the Lockhart Community Health Building every 4 weeks. 

For Appointments Please Phone: Wagga Foot Clinic on (02) 6921 1783 

PHYSIOTHERAPY - Every Wednesday (must have referral). 

For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 

X-RAY SERVICE 

X-Ray services are available every 2
nd

 Monday and undertaken at the Lockhart & District 

Hospital.  A referral from the doctor is required.   

For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 

Should you require transport to/from any of these services please contact Lockhart &  

District Community Services to arrange on (02) 6920 4162 

 

MOBILE BLOOD BANK 

Health Services 

 
 
 
 
 

Visits Lockhart every third month. 
(In front of the Shire Offices) 

Next visit: 

7 November 2017 

Have 3 or 4 glasses of water or juice in the hours before you donate. 
Have a good sized breakfast or lunch 

(You need to be aged between 16 & 70 years) 

For further information or to make a booking please go to 
www.donateblood.com.au 

 

All Welcome 
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Valmar Community Transport Bus Trips 
 
Urana to Albury Bus- 2nd Tuesday of Month $5 
Departs Urana Hospital  -  8.00 am 
Oaklands General Store - 8.30 am 
Daysdale - 8.45 am 
Arrive Albury Target - 10.00 am 
Depart Albury Target - 2.00 pm 
 

Urana to Wagga Bus- 3rd Wednesday of Month $5 
Departs Oaklands General Store - 7:30am 
Urana Hospital - 8.00 am 
Lockhart Post Office - 8.30 am 
Milbrulong - 8.45 am 
The Rock Post Office  -  9.00 am 
Uranquinty - 9.30 am 
Arrive Wagga Kmart - 10.00 am 
Depart Wagga Kmart -2.30 pm 
 

Urana to Yarrawonga Bus- 4th Thursday of Month $5 
Departs Urana Hospital - 8.30 am 
Oaklands General Store - 9.00 am 
Arrive Yarrawonga - 10.00 am 
Depart Yarrawonga - 2.30  pm 
 

MEN & LADIES SOCIAL BUS TRIPS $10 
If you are interested in going to any of these places please contact the Office for more information on  
(02) 6920 4162 
 

 

Urana & Oaklands Men’s Social Trips 
Birthplace Museum 
25th August- Holbrook Submarine & the Woolpack Inn Museum 
 

Health Services 
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Valmar Support Services  
Lockhart Office  

 
 

Our service delivery areas encompass the Lockhart & Urana Riverina/Murray areas  
 

The following services Valmar Support  Services provide are: 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Following services are Brokered by Intereach: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 Frail Aged (65 years & over ) 
 Have a disability 
 Independence at home is at risk 
 A carer of frail aged or person with a disability 
 Isolated, Transport Disadvantaged  
 From a culture distinct community, financially disadvantaged  
 

For further classification of service provision in what area and for any enquires 
contact us on : 

Lockhart (02) 6920 4162 
AgedServices@valmar.com.au 

 

 Community Transport  Flexible Respite 

 Individual Social Support  Meals on Wheels/ Frozen Meals 

 Home Modifications  Personal Care 

 Domestic Assistance  Ladies Social Support Bus Trips 

 Home Maintenance  Meals on Wheels 

 Men’s Social Support Bus Trips  Albury Bus Trip 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Health Services 
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Urana District Church Notices 

Diocese of the Riverina 

ST PHILIP’S CHURCH 

PRINCESS STREET URANA 

UPCOMING SERVICE DATES 

Sunday 27th August   
(Cancelled) 

 

Sunday 24th September  
(Cancelled) 

For all Baptisms, Marriages, 

Funerals and all other enquiries, 

please contact Reverend Nola Cox 

(02) 6920 5549 

Anglican Church of Australia 
Diocese of Riverina 

St Aidan’s Lockhart 

Corner Day & Drummond Streets Lockhart 

SUNDAY  -  9.00 am 

St Oswald’s Boree Creek 

Baptisms, Marriages. Funerals & other  

activities by arrangement 

All Enquiries, 

Please contact Rev Nola Cox  

on (02) 6920 5549 

Uniting Church 
Urana 

Uniting Church 

Urana Enquiries 

Please contact: 

(02) 6920 8047 

Diocese of the Riverina 

1st, 3rd & 5th SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

SATURDAY (VIGIL MASS) - 6.00 pm -  
LOCKHART 

SUNDAY - 8.00 am - URANA 
SUNDAY - 10.00 am - OAKLANDS 

2ND & 4TH SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

SATURDAY (VIGIL MASS) - 6.00 pm - URANA 
SUNDAY - 8.00 am - LOCKHART 

SUNDAY - 10.00 am - URANGELINE 
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BOREE CREEK 

Aug 31 Boree Creek Rural Fire Brigade  -  Annual General Meeting 

MORUNDAH 

Sep 9 Melbourne City Ballet  -  A Midsummer Night’s Dream  -  Paradise Palladium 
 Theatre 
Sep 23 Morundah Back to Basics Camp Oven Cookoff  -  Morundah Race Course 
Sep 30 Australian Boys Choir  -  Paradise Palladium Theatre 
Dec 10 Morundah Market Day 

OAKLANDS 

Oct 13 Venetian Masquerade Harvest Ball  -  Oaklands Memorial Hall 
 

2018 
Mar 24-25 CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Oaklands Truck Show 
 

RAND 

URANA 

Aug 30 Urana LHAC Committee  -  Annual General Meeting 
Oct 19-22 CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Art Exhibition and Sale 
Oct 21-22 CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Urana Vintage Machinery Club  -  Vintage Rally 
Oct 20-21 CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Open Gardens October 
Oct 22 CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Urana & District Hospital Auxiliary - Hospital Fete 

 Calendar 
of Events  
 

Urana District 

Deadline for  

September Edition 

Wednesday 

20 September 2017 

All articles and advertisements for the newsletter 
must be in writing and sent via mail, hand delivered, 
email or faxed to Council no later than 
5.00 pm to be included in this Edition. Placement of 
articles is subject to available space. 

Phone: (02) 6033 8999 
Fax: (02) 6033 3317 

email address: council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 
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Oaklands Central Students Shine their light through dance! 

On Tuesday 1
st
 August, students from Oaklands Central School displayed their dance skills 

at the Albury Wodonga Eisteddfod.  Students had put a lot of preparation and passion into 

their dance as they were keen to represent their school.  Two students, Chelcee Doyle and 

Harper Wolter choreographed the dance which used hip hop as the focus.  A pure talent 

shown early on as dancers. 

The girls looked great in their costumes; bright tops and hip hop pants, giving the required 

effect. The dance showed the girls working together and also had featured parts for each of 

them to shine. 

Girls were excited with their result of 3rd place.  A great achievement, as is was their first 

time in the Eisteddfod and against 20 other dance groups from various schools.  Feedback 

reflected the hard work of the students ‘Some budding hip hop stars here’ and ‘Great 

energy’. Judges were impressed with the quality of their piece. 

Overall an outstanding achievement for the young girls from a small rural school! 

Oaklands Central Students Shine  


